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HIDDEN LAKE ASSOCIATION 

Regular Monthly Meeting 
November 27, 2017 

APPROVED MINUTES 
OPENING: 
 President Jay Cassella called the regular monthly 
Board meeting of the Hidden Lake Association to order at 
7:02 p.m. on Monday, November 27th, 2017 at Burr Hill 
Elementary School in Haddam. 
 
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:  
 Jay Cassella, President 
 Alan Stokke, Treasurer 
 Charlene Baulski, Tax Collector 
 Carolyn Chalifoux, Interim Board Member 
 Cindy Porriello, Interim Board Member 
 Sheri Berger, Board Member (Term Expires 2019) 
 Carmela Della Mura, Recording Secretary 
 
BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT:  
 Laura Jenner, Past President 
 Dale Fiore, Vice President 
 
ASSOCIATION MEMBERS PRESENT: 
 Phil Porriello    Peter Lombardo 
 Mary Arnold    Teresa Resnick 
 Eleanor Porriello   Barry Hoberman 
 Lori-Ann Hoberman   John Lazzeri 
 Brian Polak 
 
A.  APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 

     The minutes of the October 30th, 2017 monthly meeting 
were reviewed, corrected, and approved and will be posted 
on the HLA website. A Motion to Approve the Minutes was 
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made by Cindy Porriello and seconded by Alan Stokke.  
Motion passed.  So ordered.   

 
B. TREASURER’S REPORT:    
  Alan Stokke explained revenue received and checks 
paid out and there was a Motion to Accept the Treasurer’s 
Report made by Carmela Della Mura and seconded by 
Sheri Berger.  Motion passed.  So ordered. 

 
C.  TAX COLLECTOR REPORT: 
 Charlene Baulski reported tax revenue received was 
$51,210.27.  Alan asked Charlene what the expected 
revenue is going to be and requested Charlene to bring that 
information to the next meeting. Charlene reported she had 
answered some online questions that were asked re taxes.  
There was a Motion to accept the Tax Collector’s Report 
made by Cindy Porriello and seconded by Sheri Berger.  
Motion passed.  So moved. 
 
 D.  SEPTIC REPORT:  

  Anthony Grandozzo was not present but did report to 
Jay that there are 29 septic tanks on the cleaning list and 28 
have been done.  Only 14 Beach Road needs to be done 
and Anthony will supply Cahill Company with a diagram as 
to where the septic tank is on that property.  Alan will need a 
new list of septic tanks to be cleaned that should be posted 
on the website.  There was a Motion to accept the Septic 
Report made by Carmela Della Mura and the motion was 
seconded.  Motion passed.  So moved. 

  
E.   ROAD COMMITTEE: 
 Jay requested a volunteer step up to head the Road 
Committee, but no one volunteered. 
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  A copy of the road report was distributed and read by 
Jay Cassella.  See attached. Jay thanked Brian Polak for 
clearing he had done on West Shore Drive.   
 
 Jay reported that A&L tree service gave us an estimate 
to clear a huge tree on West Shore Drive Beach.  There’s a 
majority of the tree broken off, and part of the trunk is still 
standing.  A&L will cut that branch, take down the standing 
trunk.  Also included is tree removal at the dam of two beech 
trees, one of which was suggested by the State to be 
removed, but it was found the tree suggested to come down 
is holding up the second tree, so both have to be removed 
and hopefully this work will be done before Christmas. 
 
 Jay suggested a Road Line Item for chip sealing for all 
roads in next year’s budget.  Jay suggested that Cross Road 
be added to the plowing work and road maintenance.  Alan 
explained to Jay the history of the roads in that area, stating 
that a past resident on Cross Road wanted that street 
upgraded and did so at his own expense, adding drainage 
and gravel.  Jay was not aware that this resident did all the 
work on his own.  But this is not a street that is maintained 
by the Association per by-laws.   
 
 The former resident, Jack Church, had made a motion 
at the annual meeting in 2010 to have this street maintained 
and plowed.  At the time it was decided that plowing and 
maintaining this road by the Association would require a 
survey and an upgrade to comply with the road standards of 
the Town of Haddam and this motion was tabled at the 2010 
annual meeting.  
 
 Jay wondered if that would be a one-way road.   
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 Teresa Resnick produced a map, explaining the issues 
on West Shore Drive, Fairview and Cross Road.  Alan stated 
that the Board fixing these roads would set a precedent for 
developing paper roads which have been on the map since 
1939 and not slated to be maintained by the Association.  
Alan further asked who would pay for all this work to be 
done. 
 
 Jay told Teresa that they would discuss this area at a 
later date.  Jay would come to that area and see what the 
issues are there.   
  
 Phil Porriello stated Shore Drive is chip sealed, not 
paved. 
 
F.  LAKE REPORT:  
 Jay Cassella read the Lake Report.   See attached.    
Also attached to the Lake Report are prices for machinery 
needed to work on the lake and for stump removal.  Jay 
asked for a Motion for reimbursement of $990 for the weed 
and stump removal barge he is working with; $910 
expenditure for the Winter Stump Pulling equipment.  
 
 Jay moved for a motion for reimbursement and for 
allocating money to purchase the equipment described for 
winter lake projects. There was no motion made as to 
reimbursement, as members of the Board felt that the 
normal procedure to obtain machinery, tools, etc., is to first 
have had a motion passed to obtain this equipment before 
purchasing.   Jay moved for a motion to purchase the 
equipment for winter lake projects.  No board member made 
a motion for this as well.  Both issues were tabled.  Jay 
stated that he would bring up this issue again in the future to 
be reimbursed for this equipment and for the allocation of 
funds for equipment. 
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 Alan Stokke stated that the president cannot be the 
head of a committee.  Jay wondered why it was ok for the 
president to report on the roads and other committees but 
not the lake committee.  No explanation was given. 
 
 Lori-Ann Hoberman expressed her frustration and 
anger with the Board for not motioning for both the 
reimbursement issue and for the allocation of funds to 
purchase equipment for winter lake projects.  
  
 DAM COMMITTEE:  
 Jim Kearney not present.  Phil Porriello did mention that 
he himself last worked on the dam years past and the work 
that needs to be done now - the bulkhead work and left 
corner of the dam - could be repaired by himself and Jay.  
Phil estimated the cost of the epoxy to be around $100.00.  
  
G.  BY-LAW COMMITTEE: 
         No report.   
 
H.  AUDIT COMMITTEE:  
         No report.  Sheri waiting for information from the Tax 
Collector. 
  
I.  WEB REPORT:  
 WEBSITE:  Alan Stokke stated the website was up to 
date. It is posted on the website that there is a blue Pelican 
paddleboat that washed up on West Shore Drive and it was 
hoped that the owner would come forward and claim it. 
 FACEBOOK:  No report.  
 
 
J.  SPECIAL PROJECTS:  
 None. 
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OLD BUSINESS:  
 None. 
 
NEW BUSINESS:  
 There was discussion about a strip of road across West 
Shore Drive, which was dug out to install a new septic tank 
for a resident and had been repaved by the resident.  The 
strip of road had caved in and had to be repaired by the 
construction company hired by the Association.   It cost $400 
to repair that strip of road, and the resident is responsible to 
pay that amount to the Association, as discussed at the July 
31st HLA monthly meeting.  
 
 There was an issue with the road on East Shore right 
before First Avenue that needs work and possibly two catch 
basins replaced.  There are cones in place to make 
residents aware of the issue in that area.  Jay suggested a 
guardrail for safety be installed and it was reported that a 
permit would not be needed for this work.  Jay was 
concerned about Lakepoint eroding. 
 
 An email from a resident on East Shore Drive described 
a problem at the intersection of East Shore Drive and Third 
Avenue.  Jay will look into this. 
 
 Phil stated that the road on the causeway was paved a 
little closer to the East Shore mailboxes for easier access to 
the mailboxes. 
 
 Alan reported that on the left side of West Shore Beach, 
riprap needs to be installed.  No permit will be required until 
the work gets closer to the lake in which case the 
Inlands/Wetlands Commission would have to get involved. 
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 New neighbors on East Shore Drive asked about 
canoes and kayaks just sitting on the beach and Jay 
explained that we are in the process of supplying stickers to 
residents to try and find the owners of boats left behind and 
this will be taken care of in the future.  Also, the resident 
reported trees hanging over his home that need to be 
removed.  Sheri explained to the resident that last year the 
Association had hired a tree company to check around the 
lake for trees that needed to be removed or trimmed on all 
Association property and the tree work on Association 
property was done.  Jay reported that if the trees are on the 
resident’s property, the resident is responsible to remove 
them, not the Association.   
 
 Teresa Resnick discussed Short Road, which runs 
between her two properties, and her wish to purchase that 
street which is about 30’ x 200’.  She also discussed trees 
that she feels are on the Association property that hang over 
her driveway that the Association should remove and she 
provided a map to explain where the trees were.  Jay 
explained that he has already walked through that area, and 
the trees are on Teresa’s property and are her responsibility, 
but did tell her that he will again visit her property and they 
can discuss the tree issue.  Teresa had gotten an estimate 
from York Tree Company and their estimate is $1,000 to 
remove the trees.    
 
 Jay provided Alan with a census letter from the U.S. 
Department of Commerce and Alan would take care of that.  
 
   AT 8:20 P.M. A MOTION TO ADJOURN WAS MADE 
AND SECONDED.  THE REGULAR MONTHLY BOARD 
MEETING OF THE HIDDEN LAKE ASSOCIATION HELD 
ON NOVEMBER 27,th, 2017 WAS ADJOURNED. 
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 THE NEXT REGULAR MEETING OF THE HIDDEN 
LAKE ASSOCIATION WILL BE HELD ON MONDAY, 
JANUARY 29TH, 2018 AT 7:00 P.M. THE BURR HILL 
ELEMENTARY SCHOOL LIBRARY. 

 
      Respectfully submitted, 
      Carmela Della Mura,  
                     Recording Secretary 
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